
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Legal Notice 

Sterling Board of Selectmen 

Notice of Public Hearing 

 

The Sterling Board of Selectmen will hold a public hearing on Wednesday May 30, 2018 at 6:00 

p.m. in Room #15 of the Sterling Town Hall, 1183 Plainfield Pike, Oneco, CT. 

 

The purpose of the public hearing is to accept written or verbal comments on an Excavation 

Application by Canterbury Realty, LLC for properties identified as 76 Sterling Road (Owner: 

Canterbury Realty, LLC) Map 03844, Block 16A, Lot 0002; 92 Sterling Road (Owner: Ernest J. 

Jr., & Rebecca Collelo) Map 03844, Block 16A, Lot 003A; and 94 Sterling Road (Owner:  

Ernest J. Collelo, Jr.) Map 03844, Block 16A, Lot 0003.   

 

The proposal involves the restoration of an existing over excavated gravel operation and the 

excavation of approximately 314,000 yards of earth material from an additional parcel and 

existing in two (2) phases from an area 10.5 +/- acres in size of the 15.64 total acre sites.  Annual 

excavation volume is 77,220 cubic yards (Phase 1); and 243,214 cubic yards (Phase 2).  

Activities proposed are crushing and screening.  No blasting, rock splitting or washing is 

proposed.  Hours of operation proposed are 7:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday and 8:00 

a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Saturday.  No work on Sundays or Major National Holidays.   

 

A copy of the proposed application can be viewed during normal business hours at the Sterling 

Town Hall. 

 

Dated this 16
th

 day of May 2018 at Sterling Town Hall, 1183 Plainfield Pike, Oneco, CT 

 

Russell M. Gray 

Sterling First Selectman 

 

 

 


